
February 9, 2005 

 

The Honorable Howard Coble 

Chairman 

Subcommittee on Crime, Terrorism and 

Homeland Security 

Committee on the Judiciary 

U. S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C.  20515 

The Honorable Robert Scott 

Ranking Member of the Subcommittee 

Subcommittee on Crime, Terrorism and 

Homeland Security 

Committee on the Judiciary 

U. S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C.  20515 

 

Re: Subcommittee Hearing on “The Implications of the Booker/Fanfan Decisions for the 

Federal Sentencing Guidelines” Scheduled for February 10, 2005 

 

Dear Mr. Chairman and Mr. Scott: 

 

The undersigned organizations strongly support the efforts of Congress, the Department of Justice, 

and the Courts to maintain a justice system that protects public safety, encourages fair competition 

in the marketplace, and adheres to our country's constitutional principles.   

 

However, we ask that Congress consider two key issues as it turns its attention to the Federal 

Sentencing Guidelines in view of the decisions in United States v. Booker and Fanfan (issued on 

January 12, 2005), which keep the Guidelines in place on an advisory basis. 

 

First, while the full ramifications of the decision and the scope of any legislative response to 

reform sentencing as a whole remain uncertain, it seems clear to us that the Supreme Court's 

decision poses no immediate danger of disarray and, to the contrary, will provide us the 

opportunity to reflect on how we can best fulfill criminal sentencing’s twin goals of consistency 

and justice.  We respectfully recommend that the present situation calls for caution and 

deliberation.   

 

Second, the federal criminal laws exert substantial influence over the nation’s economy and the 

conduct of U.S. commerce.  Before you begin any effort to legislate in this area, we strongly 

urge you to take the time and steps necessary to gather data from the business community 

regarding the current sentencing system, as well as expert input from a wide range of sources, 

including business, regarding the likely impact of any new proposal. 
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We look forward to providing the views of business as you turn your attention to this complex 

issue.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

Stanton D. Anderson 

Executive Vice President and Chief Legal Officer 

Chamber of Commerce of the United States 

 

James W. Conrad, Jr. 

Assistant General Counsel 

American Chemistry Council 

 

Benjamin S. Cooper 

Executive Director 

Association of Oil Pipe Lines 

 

Susan Hackett 

Senior Vice President and General Counsel 

Association of Corporate Counsel 

 

Kenneth R. Meade, Wilmer Cutler Pickering Hale and Dorr LLP 

Counsel 

Corporate Environmental Enforcement Council 

 

Harry Ng 

General Counsel 

American Petroleum Institute 

 

Bob Slaughter 

President 

National Petrochemical and Refiners Association 

 

cc: Members of the House and Senate Judiciary Committees 
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American Chemistry Council 

1300 Wilson Blvd. 

Arlington, VA  22209 

 

American Petroleum Institute 

1220 L Street, NW 

Washington, DC  20005 

 

Association of Corporate Counsel 

(Formerly the American Corporate Counsel Association) 

1025 Connecticut Avenue, NW 

Suite 200 

Washington, DC  20036 

 

Association of Oil Pipe Lines 

1101 Vermont Avenue, NW 

Suite 604 

Washington, DC  20005 

 

Chamber of Commerce of the United States 

1615 H Street, NW 

Washington, DC 200062 

 

Corporate Environmental Enforcement Council 

Kenneth R. Meade, Counsel 

Wilmer Cutler Pickering Hale and Dorr LLP 

The Willard Office Building 

1455 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 

Washington, DC 20004 

 

National Petrochemical and Refiners Association 

1800 L Street, NW 

Suite 1000 I 

Washington, DC  20036 

 


